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UBCIC Shares Condolences with James Smith Cree Nation 
Stabbing Victims; Calls for Immediate End to Violence  

 
(xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam), Sḵwx̱wú7mesh (Squamish) and səlilwətaɬ (Tsleil 
Waututh)/Vancouver, B.C. – September 6, 2022) A shelter in place alert has been issued to 
residents of James Smith Cree Nation after a possible sighting of Myles Sanderson who is 
accused of killing 10 people and injuring 18 others in a brutal mass stabbing along with his 
deceased brother Damien Sanderson.  
 
The Union of BC Indian Chiefs (UBCIC) shares our sincere sympathies and deep condolences with 
the families and communities of the victims of the tragic stabbings in James Smith Cree Nation and 
Weldon, Saskatchewan, and urges anyone with information on the whereabouts of the outstanding 
suspect Myles Sanderson to immediately come forward and speak to the RCMP. UBCIC calls on 
Mr. Sanderson to account for his actions and the tremendous harm caused and immediately 
surrender to the RCMP. Donations to support the community can be directed to the James Smith 
Cree Nation.  
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Media inquiries: 
Grand Chief Stewart Phillip, President, 250-490-5314 
Chief Don Tom, Vice-President, 604-290-6083 
Kukpi7 Judy Wilson, Secretary-Treasurer, c/o 778-866-0548 
 
UBCIC is an NGO in Special Consultative Status with the Economic and Social Council of the 

United Nations. 

For more information please visit www.ubcic.bc.ca  
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